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This week at Orchard Vale: 
 

It has been wonderful to see the children so animated on their return to school.  Everyone appears to have settled 

wonderfully into their new classes.  Thank you for your help with this. 

 

We would like to welcome Mr Lewis to the Years 5 and 6 Team, who will be covering Mrs Rana’s maternity leave. 

 

Welcome letters have been sent out as a hardcopy to all parents this week to ensure you all receive the            

important information about class and school routines for this year.  With effect from next week all newsletters will 

be sent to you via the email addresses we have on our School Management System, unless you have specifically            

requested paper copies. 

 

Every child should have bought home a blue Annual Parental Consent Form.  Please could we ask you to return 

these as soon as possible in order for us to update our permission, first aid  consent and  contact details.   

 

Over the holidays a new kitchen  has been fitted in the Food Technology Room for the children to use.  A huge 

thank you to Russell Braund, RDB Electrics, and Kevin Carlyle, a parent.  Kevin spent hours during the evenings and 

nights to fit the kitchen and Russell has also given his time up free to sort out the electrics.  We are truly grateful for 

this kind and generous gift.  We have decided to rename this area as ‘Kevin’s Kitchen’. 

 

If at any point during the year you change any of your contact details please advise the school office. 

 

20th Anniversary Celebrations—Mad Hatter’s Picnic  

Friday, 20th September 

 
As part of our 20th anniversary celebrations we are holding a ‘Mad Hatter’s Tea Party’ at lunch time on  

Friday, 20th September.   

 

The children can come to school in fancy dress, themed around Alice in Wonderland/A Mad Hatter’s tea party. 

 

At lunch time we will have a whole school picnic.  Children who have booked a school dinner will be provided 

with a themed picnic. 

 

If children have not already brought their entries for the Mad Hatter’s Hat competition please bring them in to the 

school hall on Friday, 20th September, clearly labelled with their name and class.  These will be displayed for the 

whole school to admire. 

 

Thank you to Atlas Packaging and Design Shop for supplying resources to help use create some wonderful scenery 

for this event. 
 

 

Are you eligible for the Government Pupil Premium Funding?  

 

BENEFITS FOR YOUR CHILD - Did you know that if your child is registered under the Government Pupil Premium 

Scheme, the Government will allocate funding for Orchard Vale to use to help subsidise your child's learning sup-

port in school, free school meals, school trips and school residentials?  Please see full information on website under 

'Our School - Pupil Premium at Orchard Vale'. 
 

--------------------- 

SUPPORT OUR SCHOOL BY USING SCHOOL ANGEL 
 

We hope you will support our school to raise money by using this link when online shopping.  https://

www.schoolangel.org.uk/orchard-vale-community-school.html 



Lunch menu week commencing 6th September 2019 
 

 With effect from 4th September school dinners cost £2.30. 

 The dinner menu is the same as the summer term menu until half term when a new one will be sent home. 

 A full copy of the term’s menu can be found on the front of the school website under Links and Downloads. 

Wanted spare clothes 
There are occasions when children require a change of clothing during the school day.   We have a small stock of 

donated uniform, underwear and socks which we use to allow children to change into should they need to.   

 

We are always grateful for any donations of unwanted items to restock our supply.  If you have any unwanted    

uniform, underwear or socks we could use for this purpose please hand these to the school office.   

 

If your child is sent home with some of these items, once they have been washed, please could you return them to 

the school to be placed back with our supply. 

Future Diary Dates (don’t forget to check the school website, www.ovschool.co.uk for up to date information) 

 

 

 

 

Future trips and events 
 

Years 5 and 6—Wild Nights Out (letter sent home with children this week) 

Wed, 25th to Thurs, 26th September—Group 1                  Thurs, 26th to Fri, 27th September—Group 2 
 

The secondary schools will be sending information out to Year 6 parents shortly about their Open Events  

Park School  

Thur, 19th Sept—Y5&6— Open Evening—6.30pm               

Mon, 23rd Sept—Y5/6—9.05am—Open Morning               Tue, 24th Sept—Y5/6—9.05am—Open Morning                 

Wed, 25th Sept—Y5/6—9.05am—Open Morning               Thurs, 26th Sept—Y5/6—9.05am—Open Morning 
 

Pilton Community College  

Mon, 23rd Sept—Y6— 6.30pm—Open Evening                 Wed, 25th Sept  - Y6—9.05am—Open Morning 

Thurs, 26th Sept—Y6—9.05am—Open Morning                 Fri, 27th Sept—Y6—9.05am—Open Morning 

 

Tue, 8th Oct—Years 3 and 4—Watermouth Castle (letter sent home with children this week) 

http://www.ovschool.co.uk/





